 
To: Andrew Zircher, EHE Curriculum Coordinator

From: James Fredal, CCI Sciences Subcommittee

Re: Consumer Sciences and Education Minor semester conversion proposals

Date: March 5, 2011

Andy Zircher:

The Sciences Subcommittee of the Committee on Curriculum and Instruction (CCI) met on Monday, Feb. 28 to review the semester conversion proposals for the Consumer Sciences and Education minors.  The proposals were unanimously approved contingent upon a few revisions to both proposals.  I’ve listed the changes for each minor separately below.
Consumer Sciences minor

· Complete semester and quarter advising sheets are needed.  They should be presented in similar format for purposes of comparison.

· The transition plan should be more specific so that it explains how students who begin the major under quarters will finish it under semesters.    

· The “Program Rationale Statement” reads, “This change is in response to the creation of an undergraduate consumer sciences.” Perhaps this should be revised to read “undergraduate consumer sciences major.”

Education minor 

· The program was listed as “no home unit” and so appears as new, but since it is in fact a straight conversion, Quarter numbers and calculations should be added to the PACER chart if possible.  If not, a comment might be added to the PACER form and similar comparison chart prepared in the proposal itself.
· Make sure to give all semester course numbers where appropriate.

· Remove question marks on list of semester courses.

· On the semester advising sheet, a note should be added concerning the rule that at least 6 credits need to be taken at the 3000-level or above.

· Semester advising sheet, the Arts and Sciences minor program guidelines should be adjusted  to reflect semester language (semester rather than quarter credits, references to 1000 rather than 100-level courses, etc).

As soon as these changes have been made, we’ll review the proposals and send them forward to the next hurdle.  If you have any questions, please do contact me and thanks very much for your patience.

Jim F.

fredal.1@osu.edu
cc: Bernadette Vankeerbergen
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